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The Comnittee neton Tuesday 1 Oetober and on Wednesday
2 October. A Joint Meeting was held with the Hydrography
Conmittee on Friday 4 Odtoberi
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Thc Administrative Report was adopted, as was, the Iritroduetion
to Plankton Contributions,iorthe Annales Biologiqucs. The
Editor of the Plankton Identifie~tionShcetssubmitteda
written report of progress .du~ing 1973-4; .theC~airman will
write to Dr Fraser thanking himfof the work that he has done
during the year iThe Doe. C.I1.1974/C: 42 on Cooperatidn wi th
the International StaQdardizationOrgariizntion (Technieal
Committee on \iater Quality) was discussed with referende to
radio-earbon measurementsi it was eonsidered that such measuro~

ments were outsidetho rcmit of ISO. Thc question of a 'Special
Topic' was dincusscdt· to same degroc Plankton in a special
topie in itself and therewas rio po~itive'desire todstablish
one eaeh year. However, thri same object has perhapö been ob­
tained by asking partieular pbople to nubmit papors* pnrtieu­
larly on the nUbjeet of 'Produetion meehanisms l •

Papers presented were grouped in three parts~ those .onproductive
mechaniscs, those on r~gional distributions und those on patchi-
ness. In the first group, two papers were presented on ')
ControlIed Aquatie Ecosystems (or work nn plastic bags) and they
stimulated the :t;'csolution given belO\H Two papers 011 modeln
were givcn~ Feeding behaviour and strategy were diseussed in
further papers,' as w~s thc role of organie detritus. A paper was
also given on the calibration of radioMcarbOl1 ceasurements. The
seeond group of papers was eoneerned with regional distribution,
particularly off Northwest Africa and in the Baltic;· rosults of
primary produetion ceasurements, zooplankton hauln (particularly,
Branchiostoma, Penilia and chaotognaths) wore diseussed. Two
papern on neunton (in ~l Bay and off California) were presented.
A very interesting diseussion emerged on tho problem of plankton
variability during the Joint Meeting with the Hydrography
Committee •.
At this Joint Meeting, two other cattern were raised.The firnt
eoncerned the proposed Fladen ~~ennd Experiment (FLEX 76) in
1976. It was deeided that Profensor Gillbrieht should represent
the Plankton Committee on the JONSIS Working Group. The seeond
problem was that of eutrophieation in tho sea and for this pur­
pose members of the Fisheries Improvemont Committee wore invited
to attend the Joint Meeting informa11y. The papers diseussed
showed that tho nutrient eontent of the Southern North Sea and of·
the Baltie Sea had ineroased in roeent years. It was proposed
that members of the Plankton Committee should join the proposed
ne\'l vlorl\:ing Group on Honi toring, wi th the objeet ef assisting
thc planning of cutrophieation studies.
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The Plankton Committe recomcended, that:

Rec. I (1) noti~g that ekperiments Cöntrolled Aquatic
EcosysteGs hdve been conducted for more than
ten years, and that such experiments have
involved a variety of techniques includingfue
study of marine impoundments, water columns and
plastic bags~

having re'gard to the continued interest in these
techniques as demonstrated by current research in
a number of countries including Belgium, Canada,
France,l.Germany , Nor~,y, the UK, USA, and the
USSR, f~1JfM(~Vf .
the ICESshould .sponsor a Symposium on Controlled
Aquatic Ecosystems, to be held in 1976, in
possible association with other sponsor, including
IOC,·at the time of the Joint Oceanographic
Ass mbly to be held in Edinburgh


